As a former educator in Oregon, parents should have the right to pull their children out of the public school system and enroll them
into a charter school. Every child deserves to have the best education. My twin nephews were not allowed that this past year in
Kindergarten. The school district they were enrolled in was disorganized and unprepared with online teaching, most of the school
districts in the state were due to Covid-19. My sister-in-law tried to pull her children out and put them in an online charter school.
She was denied because of this limitation. Therefore, they were not awarded the best education for them. They will be starting their
first grade year behind. The online charter schools are equipped and prepared with online teaching and Covid-19 restrictions did not
hinder their education requirements like it did with the public school system. My son is enrolled in an online charter school this year
for Kindergarten. He’s on grade level or above in every subject. It's a sad thing to see children not getting the education they
deserve. | taught First Grade in a public school for 6 years, much of my teaching was interrupted by out of control behaviors that
affected my whole class, not just some students. The whole class doesn’t deserve to have their learning interrupted constantly. |
chose to enroll my son in an online charter school because of all the damage to learning | witnessed in a public school classroom. A
simple percentage limitation should not take away from one student’s education. Parents should be able to choose the best
education route for their children.



